
WE ARE GETTING CLOSE 

We had a winner last year in this week eight of the pool 

last year. I sense we are very close to having the first winner 

being named. But who?? 

Real slow start last week. Nothing hit Monday or Tuesday. 

Through Friday only 2 numbers got hit – the worst week in my 

memory for hitting numbers. Until Sunday. Things got exciting 

then. 

The Giants picked up a 13 on Sunday for Kevin Garcia. 

Arizona nailed the 12 Sunday making for a Happy Father’s Day 

for Bobby Higgins. They join Cleveland in the exclusive (for 

now) 1 Away Club. They still need the 13 so that new bowling 

ball Bob has his eyes on will have to wait a while but a fella can 

dream, can’t he?! 

In the near miss department, The Dodgers flew by the 

coveted 13 in the 6th inning on Tuesday, landing on 14. No joy 

for Arnie Komet. Minnesota could have stopped at 12 or 13 for 

Ralph Marra on Wednesday but just kept going to 17!  

The numbers 4 and 7 went off the board Saturday. All the 

small numbers will be gone soon with the zero and 6 the last 

holdouts. 1 team each needs those numbers. 

So, two players in position to win at any time. 14 (almost 

half the pool) are 2 away. Keep your eye on any double digit 

score. It could get us our first winner.  

Keep you posted.  


